
JOINT CONTRACT INTERPRETATION
2022 – 2025 Nurses’ Bargaining Association
Provincial Collective Agreement

Article 57.06 – Business Allowance

Contract Language

Effective April 1, 2023, all regular employees employed in community-based services will receive one 
hundred and fifty ($150) per month as a business allowance. 

For the purposes of this article, community-based services means a program which provides other than 
twenty-four (24) hours per day in-patient or residential care services and will include such services as 
home support, home health, long-term care case management, population and public health, primary 
care, and community mental health.

Community-based services does not include clinic type services which are aligned with acute care 
services such as hospital outpatient clinics.

Joint Interpretation

Effective April 1, 2023, all regular employees employed in community-based services will receive one 
hundred and fifty ($150) per month as a business allowance. The Parties agree that this allowance is
not pro-rated for FTE.


